
Mercury found in rubberized floors

School officials closed the Joseph J. Catena School gym and are ordering testing after learning that the rubberized
floor is emitting mercury vapors. Superintendent Neal Dickstein said that the gym was tested last month after the
facilities manager heard that rubberized floors can contain mercury.

The gym was shut down Sept. 21 after a report came back showing air samples tested positive for mercury,
according to a letter sent home to parents. In a letter sent to parents Monday, Dickstein said officials lowered the
temperature in the gym below 72 degrees and increased ventilation in hopes of reducing the mercury vapors. "We
have been working collaboratively with a variety of stakeholders to determine a course of action that prioritizes the
safety of the entire school community," Dickstein wrote. Catena has around 500 students and 70 staff members,
Dickstein said. Some of those students and staff are from Freehold Borough's school district, which rents out rooms
from the township school district to alleviate overcrowding in its own school buildings.
 



Gym teachers can pursue mercury testing, covered by the district health insurance. The district isn't currently
testing students for mercury exposure. Several companies manufactured and installed synthetic, rubberized
flooring to seal concrete floors between the 1960s and the 1980s, according to the Centers for Disease Control's
Agency. The practice was discontinued in the mid-1980s, but many of these floors remain in place today, according
to a statement from the New Jersey School Boards Association in 2017 after the Bernice B. Young elementary
school in Burlington Township found mercury in its gym floor. The school district closed the gym for nearly a year
while it replaced the floor, according to The Burlington County Times.

"Recent reports have demonstrated that some emit notable amounts of elemental mercury vapor, which has raised
questions about inhalation health risks, particularly for children in schools," the NJSBA wrote in the statement. The
testing in September cost around $5,000, Dickstein said. The district plans to continue testing to determine whether
mercury has spread to the concrete layer below or the hallways outside of the gym.

Dickstein said the vapors are likely contained to the gym because the ventilation unit only services that part of the
building and isn't connected to other ducts in the building. It is unclear how school officials will address the mercury
problem. School officials plan to consult state health officials after the next testing results come back before they
announce the next steps. At that point, Dickstein said, he hopes to host an information session with parents and a
state health official. "We're trying to be proactive with parents and keep them informed," he said.
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